
 
 

Well Hello Fellow Retirees 
 
 
From all of us, to our friend and fellow Sheet Metal Worker Chuck Ruegge, we wish a long and 
happy retirement.  It has been a long and successful career and now the best is yet to come.  
And a Giant congratulation goes out to our friend and brother John Daniel on your appointment 
to the position of Business Manager of Sheet Metal Workers Local 265.  John, we stand with 
you. 
                                          
One quick reminder, the MARCH 20 PRIMARY is quickly approaching, please GO VOTE.  We 
have to make a change.  There are an abundance of great candidates running in the March 20 
primary. 
                                                                                                              
 

VOTE MARCH 20 OR EARLY VOTING 
 
 
                         
Well let’s have the lunch meetings start back up this month.  I called AL's Steak House and got 
the date lock in. The fourth Tuesday of this March is the 27th.  So I hope and look forward to 
seeing all of you on Tuesday the 27th at Al's. 
                                            
The temperature is arising and so are the ages of our fellow retirees, birthdays for the month 
are Brother Allan Bloedorn, Brother Bill Poole, Brother Terry Jennings, Brother Tom Newcomb, 
Brother Jack Lucaora, Brother Dave Austin and my old friend Brother Pat Conway.  This last 
Brother I have missed year after year after year.  So, a special SHOUT OUT goes to Brother Gene 
Lockwood (sorry).  From all us to all of you HAVE A GREAT BIRTHDAY. 
                                               
Let me leave you with these few words   "May your Troubles be less and your blessing be more, 
and nothing but happiness come through your door”. 
                               
See you all at AL's Steak House on Tuesday the 27th. 
                                 
 
                              Your Truly 
                               Alfie Rodriguez 
                               Art De Lorenzo 


